
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Committee 

Meeting Agenda 

March 8, 2021 5:30 p.m. 

City Council Chambers – Thurber Building  

1. March 8, 2021 / 5:30 p.m. City Council Chambers Thurber 

Community Building 

 

2. S.C.S.: 

A. 2022 Water Improvement Project Review 

B. Pick up Truck Information 

C. Water hydrant improvements 

D. 2021 Mill & Overlay Project 

 

 

 



Public Works Committee            February 8, 2021 
 
Members Present:  Councilors Paul Novotny and Mike Urban.   
Members Absent:  None 
Others Present:  Brian Burkholder, Craig Britton, Shane Fox and Joel Young 
 
Ag Lease: The committee members reviewed the ag lease that the City has had in place with 
Schoenfelder Farms for a number of years.  The members noted that a new clause has been added to 
the lease which is intended to protect the storm water improvements that were installed last year and 
recommended that the city council approve the agreement. 
 
Pick-up Trucks: Brian Burkholder presented information about the funding and replacement schedule of 
the pick-up trucks that the city uses in various departments.  Instead of the trucks all being funded 
through the public works, or street dept., Burkholder allocated certain trucks to the various 
departments.  The new plan would have the City purchase a truck from Lewiston Auto for the sanitary 
sewer department.  This truck would be traded in every year at no cost other than licensing as long as 
the truck had less than 5,000 miles on it.  A one-ton truck with a dump box would be purchased for the 
parks department while a ½ ton truck would be purchased for the water department while a one-ton 
truck would be purchased for the street department.  The Committee determined that they would 
recommend that the City Council approve the purchase of the truck for the sanitary sewer department 
and asked staff to bring additional information to the committee for further consideration in March. 
 
Sidewalk Maintenance Plans: Burkholder provided an overview of the past four years’ experience of 
using saw-cutting to maintain sidewalks differently than was done previously.  Burkholder suggested 
that this practice has saved a lot of money versus the practice of replacing the same sidewalk panels.  
Based on the past four years, this saw-cutting method would be able to cover the entire city in a 
fourteen year period.  $5,000 of the annual sidewalk maintenance budget will be used on saw-cutting 
each year.  



March 2, 2021

City of Chatfield
Capital Improvement Plan (CIP)

Public Works Meeting – March 8, 2021

2022 – Water CIP

1. Old Territorial Tank (100,000 Gallon) – Constructed in 1963, Interior / Exterior Recoating in 1998
a. Scope of Work - Full reconditioning interior and exterior / no containment
b. Estimated Cost - $234,000 plus 25% EAC = $292,500
c. 2018 – Exterior Power wash / Replaced Vent Screen / Replaced Overflow
d. 2027 – 2 Year Warranty Inspection

2. Old Territorial Concrete Ground Reservoir (300,000 Gallon) – Construction Date is Unknown, but is 
estimated at 1890.

a. Scope of Work – Concrete structural repairs per 2014 inspection report 
b. Estimated Cost - $57,817 plus 25% EAC = $72,271.25
c. 2027 – 5 Year AWWA Inspection

3. South Reservoir 3 (200,000 Gallon) – Constructed in 1976, Interior / Exterior Recoating in 1998
a. Scope of Work - Full reconditioning interior and exterior / no containment
b. Estimated Cost - $275,000 plus 25% EAC = $343,750
c. 2018 – Removed 1 foot section of overflow pipe / installed splash pad per MnDept of 

Health. Power washed exterior of tank / dry tank cleanout / removed sediment
d. 2027 – 2 year Warranty Inspection

4. Hilltop Elevated Water Tower (300,000 Gallon) – Constructed in 2009
a. Scope of Work - Dry tank cleanout
b. Estimated Cost - $2,800
c. 2016 – Dry tank cleanout and evaluation was performed

5. Hilltop Elevated Water Tower (300,000 Gallon) – Constructed in 2009
a. Scope of Work – Power Wash
b. Estimated Cost - $35,000

6. Well #2 (Old Territorial Road) Variable Frequency Drive (VFD) 
a. Scope of Work – Installation of VFD
b. Estimated Cost - $8,000

7. Generator for Well #2 (Old Territorial Road) and Booster Pump Station (Hillside Drive)
a. Installation of generator, concrete pad and electrical.
b. Booster Pump Generator Estimated Cost - $133,335 (Plus $8,981 ATS from open to closed)
c. Well #2 Generator Estimated Cost - $105,899 (Plus $7,365 ATS from open to closed)
d. Cost includes generator, concrete pad, wiring and switch gear.  
e. Generators are proposed to be natural gas powered



8. Chemical Room Addition at Well #2 (Old Territorial Road)
a. Scope of Work – Concrete block addition to Wellhouse
b. Currently chlorine tanks are enclosed with tin, would prefer to have concrete block walls.
c. Estimated Cost - $30,000

9. Well #2 (Old Territorial Road) Service Door
a. Scope of Work – Install a service door.
b. Building only has one door.  Would like to add a service door next to the well so that cranes 

can more easily pull the pumps.
c. Estimated Cost - $2,500

10. SCADA System (Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition)
a. Scope of Work – Installation of SCADA system for Wells 2 & 3.  Allows City staff to monitor 

and control wells from a centralized location.
b. Estimated Cost - $78,294

11. South Reservoir 3 (By south well on Johnson Street) 
a. Scope of Work – Installation of mixer, mainly for water quality
b. Estimated Cost - $15,000

Totals
a. Old Territorial Tank - $292,500
b. Old Territorial Reservoir - $72,271.25
c. South Reservoir - $343,750
d. Water Tower Clean Out - $2,800
e. Hilltop Water Tower Wash - $35,000
f. Well 2 VFD - $8,000
g. Generators (Estimated Costs)

i. Booster Pump Station - $133,335 (Plus $8,981)
ii. Well 2 - $105,899 (Plus $7,365)

h. Chemical Room Well 2 - $30,000
i. Well 2 Service Door – $2,500
j. SCADA System - $78,294
k. Reservoir 3 Mixer - $15,000
l. Estimated Total = $1,119,349.25 to $1,135,695.25
m. Note – CIP Included $960,456



 

MEMORANDUM  

TO: PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 

FROM: JOEL YOUNG, CITY CLERK 

SUBJECT: PICK-UP TRUCK FINANCIAL INFORMATION 

DATE: 02/11/2021 

CC:  

Action Requested: Consider a new replacement schedule for the City’s pick-up trucks. 
 
Background: In recognition that each of the public works departments have different 

needs, it has been determined that the management of the pick-up trucks should reflect those different 
needs.   As a result, the financing and replacement schedule of each truck will now be reflected in the 
capital goods replacement plans of each of those departments, rather than the past practice of 
managing all four trucks through the public works department.  The replacement schedule of each of 
these trucks will be a much shorter timeline than in the past, which will reduce maintenance costs 
significantly.  The reduction of maintenance costs, together with the relatively higher trade-in value 
that is earned by trading the vehicle earlier in its lifespan is likely to result in a more cost effective 
method of owning and operating these vehicles. 

 
The sanitary sewer department will purchase a new truck from Lewiston Auto at a net cost of 

approximately $26,000.  This will be a one-ton, regular cab, type truck.  The plan will be to drive this 
vehicle less than 5,000 miles each year which will qualify the vehicle to be traded in for a new vehicle 
each year, at no cost other than licensing.  This initial purchase has already been approved by the city 
council. 

The water Department will purchase a half-ton extended vehicle at a net cost of just over $5,000.  
This truck will be replaced every five years.  The Water Fund has enough cash on hand to make this 
purchase. 

The Street Department will purchase a 1-ton extended cab vehicle at a net cost of approximately 
$9,000.  This truck will be equipped to carry a plow and will be traded every five years.  Based on the 
other capital items that are slated for this department to purchase this year, there is not enough cash 
available in this reserve fund to make this purchase.  It is possible to make this purchase in 2021, 
though, if it is determined that it is in the City’s interest to do so.  Although this reserve fund would 
go into a deficit, the projections for this fund indicate that it will be back to a positive fund balance by 
the end of 2023 after which the fund balance should be stable.  Delaying this purchase will result in a 
higher cost, though, due to a decrease in trade-in value. 
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The Park Department will purchase a pick-up truck with dual wheels, a dump box and a tommy 
lift.  This truck will also be equipped with snowplow apparatus.  The net cost of this truck is expected 
to be approximately $57,000.  Although there are a number of capital items within the Park Capital 
Plan still need to be prioritized, the Park Reserve Fund does have enough cash on hand to make this 
purchase. 

 
In summary, while each of these reserve funds have different financial capabilities, the City is in a 

position to implement this plan this year if it chooses to do so.  The logistics of replacing every truck 
in one year might be more challenging than the financing might be……and if all trucks are replaced in 
2021 the logistics of replacing every truck in a single year will occur every five years. 
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